The regular meeting of the Adams Township Board of Supervisors was held on January 25, 2021,
at 7:00 p.m. at the Adams Township Municipal Building, 690 Valencia Road, Adams Township,
Mars, PA.

Present at the meeting were Supervisors Russell R. Ford, Ronald J. Shemela, Edward L. Vogel,
Linda E. Lees and Darryl M. Brandon; Assistant Secretary Andrea Dunton, Solicitor Michael

Gallagher, Chief Shawn Anglum, Township Engineer Ronald Olsen, Assistant Code Enforcement
Officer Joseph Julian, Park Director Haley Geyer and Township Manager Gary Peaco.

Chairman Ford called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, the minutes of the meeting of
the Board of Supervisors of January 11, 2021 were approved. All were in favor.

PLAN REVIEWS

Shell Reapproval

Tony Clerici was in attendance to request for plan reapproval. Mr. Clerici explained that the 90
days have expired, and the plan is now ready for reapproval. All was approved by planning
commission.

On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded Edward L. Vogel, the Shell Plan was reapproved.
All were in favor.

NEW BUSINESS

Dugout Fencing Quote

Haley Geyer explained that she received two quotes for dug out fencing. Ms. Geyer
recommended that they move forward with Fence Maintenance Service in the amount of
$6,138.00.

On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the dugout fencing quote from
FMS was approved. All were in favor.

New Patrol Vehicle
On a motion by Linda E. Lees and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the purchase of a new patrol
vehicle in the amount of $64, 211.97 was approved. All were in favor.

Resolution No. 2017-01 Revision
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Linda E. Lees, the approval of rate change
was tabled for the solicitor to revise the resolution. All were in favor.




Park Sewer Extension Bids

The Park Sewer Extension bid was awarded to the lowest bidder, T Fouse Excavating, in the
amount of $69,885.00 contingent on review by Township solicitor. If the criteria is not met, it
will be awarded to the next lowest.

On a motion by Russell R. Ford and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, Park Sewer Extension bid
was approved. All were in favor,

Gabriel’s Crest Partial Release of Performance Security No.4
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, Gabriel’s Crest partial
release in the amount of $409,720.87 was approved. All were in favor.

ADJOURNMENT
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the meeting was

adjourned at 7:40 p.m. All were in favor.
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Andrea C. Dunton, Assistant Township Secretary



